WORLINGWORTH CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of the AGM held at the Clubhouse on Fri 15th February 2019.

Present – Ian Absolon (Chair) Chris Watson(CW) , Bill Mugleston (BM), Graham Mobbs (GM), Dan Payne (DP),, Val Swallow (VS) , Jenny Holmes (JH), Jemma Wood (JW), 
 , Ed Nesling (EN) , Simon Rodwell (SR). Bruce Sears (BS), Dave Booth (DB), Rob Bensly (RB)
	1
	Apologies –   , Fiona  Bensly ,  Dave Courteen,  Dawn Robertson,  Jim Menzies , Rob Nesling , Derek Cook, Geoff Hazlewood, Eric Davy , Gary Borrett, Judith Mobbs, Jon Mc Cormac ,


	2
	2018 minutes –  unanimously accepted – proposed JH seconded  VS. There were no matters arising that were not on the agenda


	3
	Treasurer’s report – detailed report on 201 accounts presented by GM . This showed a negative  balance at the end of 2018 of £978. Which was an improvement of £1300 over the previous year. Graham said that it showed  how vital fund raising events (including persuading more people to join the 100 club) were to avoid a large increase in subs and match fees. He also thanked each of the 2018 sponsors who had been a great help. If any member , or parent of a junior member , would like a detailed copy of the accounts please contact Graham on graham.mobbs@btinternet.com
The accounts were accepted and agreed unanimously. Proposed ED, seconded JH.
Chairmans Report – Ian reported that the first team had done really well by finishing third and he congratulated SR for his captaincy and organisation. He also congratulated JH for developing the thriving Ladies section and also Dawn Robertson and all the junior managers, coaches and organisers for continuing the success of the junior section. Clubmark had been renewed again for 3 more  years but was becoming an increasingly buerocratic system and may not be worth continuing with.
LADIES SECTION REPORT

JH reported that they had had a very enjoyable and enthusiastic first season in the league although they di not win any matches – but they “got progressively less bad “ . They were all looking forward to the 2019 season



	4
	Welfare Officers Report – Judith Mobbs was unable to attend as she was away on holiday but had sent in the following report.
REPORT FROM WELFARE OFFICER AGM 2019

This year has been a busy one in terms of reviewing club policies and proceedures to comply with Safe Hands guidance.  As a result the Club is now has a fully compliant set of policies and guidelines with respect to welfare and safeguarding which have been adopted by the Club Committee.  This update has also addressed GDPR requirements.

A programme of training for adults involved in the junior sides has commenced with the new Welfare Officer completing the initial officer training and a further safeguarding course and first aid training booked for coaches and volunteers in April.  Ensuring that all coaches and volunteers and parents/carers are familiar with the new policies and proceedures will need to be a priority for the new season, especially the new arrangements for drop off and collection.

It has also been a busy year for DBS renewals and all adults currently involved with junior club members have up-to-date checks.  A new spreadsheet to track renewal dates is now in place and this will make it easier to identify when renewals are due in the future.

There have been no welfare or safeguarding incidents raised with me during the passed year.

Finally I would like to thank Dawn Robertson who ,  in her role as junior co-ordinator, has been very supportive and without her support it would have been a much more difficult job.

J H Mobbs. 15 Feb 2019
The meeting thanked Judith for all her hard work


	5
	Fund Raising – the 2019 fundraising programme was discussed
CHILLI AND QUIZ – Fri 14th June – to be organised by the Ladies Team

JUNIOR TOURNAMENT – Sun 16th/23rd June Fiona has volunteered to organise the teams . The junior committee to organise and run the day.
AUCTION OF PROMISES  - Fri 5th July  - to be organised by Fiona
SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES – Geoff Hazlewood has volunteered to coordinate a push to get sponsors  - this offer was gratefully accepted by the meeting
FIXTURE CARD – CW/GM/FB to organise 


	6
	Junior Section –    
Sat March 2nd –  Thomas Mills  4 – 7pm Training the Trainers with Ian and Dan                                                                                                     Winter coaching currently organised on Saturday afternoons at TMHS     4-5.30pm  – starting Sat 9th March -  IAN to arrange all Junior officials and parents are contacted regarding these dates.

General coaching for juniors will again be on Saturday mornings this year starting on May 4th. 
Ruper Bouverie is currently qualifying as a Level Two coach and will be available to help with junior coaching

Junior Fixtures will be arranged by each manager when we receive the template from Suffolk which should be in the next week..



	7
	Election of Officers

President and Vice Presidents – re – elected en bloc
Chairman – Ian Absolon asked to stand down as he felt it was important for the club to have a new chairman as he was now less involved . – Ian proposed that Rob Bensly should Chairman which was seconded by CW and agreed  unanimously.RB agreed but with the proviso he did not take the position until this AGM was concluded . Ian was thanked for all he had done for the club but he stressed that he still intended to be involved.
Club Captain – Chris Watson – proposed SR, seconded VS – unanimous

Welfare Officer – Judith Mobbs  Prop CW sec RB - unanimous
1st XI Captain – Simon Rodwell  – proposed RB, seconded DP – unanimous 
1st XI Vice Captain – to be selected by SR
Sunday  XI Captain – The new 30/30 format was discussed at length and Dave Booth was appointed with Dan Payne as his Vice Capt . DB  made a proviso to his appointment which was that a clear and up to date list of players was created. It was agreed that JH would organise a meeting with DB, SR, and EN to sort this out before the season  
T20 Captain  -  Dan Payne --IF mid week T20’s are arranged
Ladies Captain  - Jenny Holmes – proposed JW seconded VS - unanimous   

Petanque/Boules Organiser – Val Swallow – proposed JH ,sec. EN - unanimous

Groundsman – Bill Muggleston agreed to continue.
Secretary –  Jemma Woods – prop CW sec JH - unanimous
Treasurer – Graham Mobbs proposed VS sec EN – unanimous

Management Committee – All Officers (which incs all junior managers) plus, Fiona Bensly, ,Derek Cook, Eric Davy ,Rob Nesling, Dave Courteen,  
Junior Committee –  Ian (chair) , Dawn, Judith Mobbs,Bruce Sears, Gary Borrett, Geoff Hazlewood, Jon McCormac, Ed Nesling, Seb Smith,Jez Turner,  Jim Menzies, Jemma Wood, Jenny Holmes, Rob Bensly, Mark Kendall, 
Finance Committee – , CW, RB ,IA and GM 


	8
	Constitution Amendments – it was unanimously agreed by the AGM that the Constitution which had had some minor alterations to comply with Clubmark should be updated to show this years date  and signed by the new chairman 


	9
	.Petanque / Boules – VS reported a good season in 201 despite the fact that they did not win a matche (two draws) . They had entered the winter league but decided to was too cold  so would just play the summer league in 2019.


	10
	Subs and match fees – There was  a discussion about various options 
 but for the time being all subscriptions and match fees should remain the same . 
 Annual Subscrptions - Adults  £50 , Juniors and Students £40

 Match Fees   - Adult Matches  -  Adults £10  , Juniors and Students  £5
                       T20 Matches   -  Adults  £5     Juniors and Students  £3

                       Ladies T20 Matches  - Adults  £5  Juniors and Students £3 

·     Junior matches - £3              .
 

	11
	PRE-SEASON NETS.
Adults (14 and over) Nets at FRAMLINGHAM COLLEGE SPORTS HALL- 
March – TUESDAYS  12th, 19th 26th April 3rd 10th 17th and 24th---  8.00pm to 9.30pm

 Ladies Coaching 
Sundays 2pm - 4pm
March -  10th,17th,24th, 31st
April   -   7th,14th,21st, 28th
Adult outdoor Nets at the club every Thursday from end of April 6.30 – 8.00pm

	12
	Web Site –  we all agreed we needed a website manager/overseer to advise and take overall control . Bruce S said he knew someone suitable he thought would do it  - Bruce to report back.

	13
	Any Other Business – 
WiFi not working  – CW to sort
Keeping the pavilion clean  - VS volunterred to keep the kitchen clean, and it was also agreed that we would have a rota of volunteers to take a turn at cleaning once a week – JH to organise this 
.

Painting –we plan for further painting be carried out on on Sat mornings

The meeting ended at 9.45pm 



